Freedom of Information Act 2000 – COVID-19 Leicester Lockdown
Your request for information has now been considered.  The Council does not hold the information requested.

You asked:
Please tell me how many of the garment "sweat shops" which were revealed in the Leicester COVID 19 "lockdown recently have been closed either under regulations involving Covid 19 or because of Health & Safety concerns or because the owners\employers were breaking the law and not paying their staff the legal minimum wage?
Answer:
Leicester City Council do not enforce Health & Safety in factories therefore this is information not held by the Council.  This is a refusal notice in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act.
The Health & Safety Executive are the lead for this. Please submit your request to: https://www.hse.gov.uk/foi/your-right-to-know.htm
HM Revenue and Customs (HMRC) enforce the National Minimum Wage and Living Wage. Please direct your legal minimum wage part of the request to HMRC at: 

foi.request@hmrc.gsi.gov.uk
Leicester City Council have not closed any factories under COVID-19 regulations.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk

Leicester City Council

City Hall, 115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ

Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
